
June 2023 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- New position created as Lead Custodian for District Office 
- Summer Cleaning is going well.  Both buildings have the 2nd floor almost completed. 

Maintenance 

- DHS Gym Floor should be completed by June 20th 
- DHS Gym Bleachers are to be installed starting on June 26th 
- General Maintenance requests are being completed per teacher requests 
- Advanced Mechanical and Thomas Controls Services have begun working on our Chiller 

and Boiler Equipment at LES. 
 

Property Acquisition 

- The apartment buildings have been demolished and API has been started on as well. 
- The next stage of the demolition is to move storage buildings and cooling tower. 
- Meeting on June 19th with Joe Hayes and KLH Engineering to discuss options for cooling 

tower. 

School Safety 

- Officer Brendel has provided the district with items to complete over the summer to 
increase safety. 
 

Transportation 

- We had 18 extracurricular field trips in May 
- We had 5 academic field trips in May 
- Bus 1 is still having work completed at Kenny’s Collision.   
- No update on our new bus.  I do not expect it before December 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- End of Year Enrollment is 767 – 404 at LES and 363 at DHS. 
- Attendance for the year is 91.40%.  LES is at 92.90%  DHS is at 89.62%. 

 


